NBHSOBA ANNUAL MEETING 2023 WEBMASTER'S REPORT

Dear Members

During the past 12 months our website has been expanded by the addition of hundreds of new and modified photos, documents and reports.

I have endeavored to keep everything up to date as far as current events are concerned and thank the members who have assisted me with their forensic proof-reading.

We are continually looking for additional photos and information that can be added to the site.

Any new Newcastle High School, Newcastle Boys' High School and Newcastle Girls' High School photos are welcome.

Class Photos, Sports, Cultural, Social, Individuals, Annual Dinners, Reunions etc can be emailed to Dick Sanders - <u>dicksanders@optusnet.com.au</u> who'll prepare them ready for me to post to the website.

Eulogies and Obituaries can be added to our website. This can be an appropriate way to preserve the memories of students who have passed away. Please do not hesitate to send any photos and information about past students and teachers to Dick.

We continue to also add historic information from Newcastle Girls' High School. There are separate NGHS sections on the site. We continue to seek out stories and photographs from past Girls' High students and their families.

Our website is a legacy for not only our three schools but a contribution to the history of education in Newcastle.

Our Old Boys take a huge pride in having attended NBHS and your Committee takes a huge pride in being able to preserve the school's memories through the ever expanding historical website.

All past students have a story to tell and I would be delighted to be able to preserve these memories on the website.

If you're not featured on our site, please consider telling us some of your stories and recollections. If you're already featured on the site, I'm sure you have more that you can add.

Don't hesitate to share your stories and photos we us.

There is a small cost for us to have the Website hosted and available to past students, their families and the public.

Our Website contains no advertising so our Association provides around \$300 annually to fund the site.

Greg Kentish
Webmaster and a Proud '65er